
staffing issues, so we are 
currently using an agency until 
this is resolved.  BHRC is 
continuing to Covid test 
residents and staff.  Several 
residents will be moved to the 
Covid unit on Tuesday due to 
positive tests.

Ms. Turner departed the 
meeting.

The minutes of  the 
September 21, 2020, meeting 
were considered.  Everett 
Bedford moved that the minutes 
be approved and he was 
seconded by Gina McCutchen.  
The motion carried 
unanimously.

The Director of  Nurses’ 
Report was not available.

Mr. Mathis distributed 
updated Financial Statements 
through September 30.  He had 
previously furnished Accounts 
Receivable Aging Report 
through September 30, 2020, 
via email to board members.

The board reviewed the bank 
statements, credit card 
statement, and the petty cash 
reconciliation.

The board reviewed all bills 
that have been paid.

The board moved from the 
regular meeting to executive 
session at 6:30 pm.

The board left executive 
session and returned to regular 
session at 6:48 pm.  Lanette 
Fletcher made the following 
motion:  regarding the 
employees who were sent home 
for lack of  work at the nursing 
home for the few days, to pay 
those employees and not make 
them use their personal leave.  
These employees need to do 
other work around the facility 
where needed and where 
applicable.  Gina McCutchen 
seconded the motion and the 
motion carried unanimously.

Everett Bedford moved that 
the meeting be adjourned at 
6:49 pm and was seconded by 
Gina McCutchen.  The motion 
carried unanimously.

Living with prediabetes or 
diabetes can sometimes result in 
wondering what to do with food 
at gatherings around this time 
of  year.  Should you enjoy in 
bliss or restrict yourself ?  Well, 
it can be a happy balance 
between these options.  The 
holidays should be a time we 
can feel confident in our choices 
but enjoy our time together.  
The tips below can help you 
prepare for events that come 
your way!

1. Remember to enjoy the 
season.  No one wants to worry 
about having a good time and 
about the foods we choose. Take 
this time to give yourself  a bit 
of  grace.  Enjoy time with your 
family or friends without the 
worry of  food.  You can still 
prepare for food choices and 
participate in holiday 
gatherings. 

(Continued on next page)
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